
DARTMOUTH CITY COUNCIL AUGUST 25, 1992 

LOCATION: CITY COUNCIL CHAMBERS 
TIME: 7:30 P.M. 

MEMBERS PRESENT: DEPUTY MAYOR WOODS 
ALDERMEN SARTO, THOMPSON 

CUNNINGHAM, PYE 
MAC FAR LANE , RODGERS 
MAY, LEVANDIER, HAWLEY 
GREENOUGH, WALTON 

MEMBER ABSENT: ALD. HETHERINGTON 
A/CITY ADMINISTRATOR: R. FOUGERE 
CITY SOLICITOR: S. HOOD 
ASST. CITY CLERK: V. CARMICHAEL 
DEPARTMENT HEADS & ASSISTANTS 

1.0 

INVOCATION 

The meeting was opened by Deputy Mayor Woods, with 
the Invocation. 

With Council's permission, item 8.1.9 was added to 
the agenda, dealing with school closings, as per a 
letter to Council from former Deputy Mayor McCluskey. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

MOTION: To approve the minutes of meetings 
held on July 7, 14, 20, 21 & Aug. 4/92. 

Moved: 
Second: 
In Favour: 

. Against: 

Ald. Sarto 
Ald. Thompson 
All 
None 
Mot io·n Carri ed 

2.0 BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 

3.0 CONCERNS OF COUNCIL MEMBERS OR QUESTIONS 

PERMITS FOR 
SPECIAL EVENTS 

During the course of the concerns & questions period, 
several items received particular attention and were 
common concerns of a number of Council members. These 
items were as follows: 

Use of the Ferry Parking Lot, Cdn. Bar As·sociation 

Ald. May and Ald. Rod~ers felt that Council should 
have advance informat10n on specific events, such 
as the fireworks and the re-enactment of the Halifax 
explosion, before they take place in public areas 
such as the Ferry Parking Lot, rented on the evening 
of August 23rd by the Canadian Bar Association. 

Ald. MacFarlane's concern was about the fact that 

Extracted from 101-1A, Dartmouth Town Council Minutes, 1992-08-25, p.1-2, Halifax Municipal Archives



DARTMOUTH CITY COUNCIL - 2 - AUG. 25/92 

SOLID WASTE 
MEDIATION 

BRIDGE FARE 
INCREASE 

security people connected with the Bar Assn. 
event, prevented ferry passengers from exiting 
via the left-hand side of the ferry terminal. 
He questioned what authority was given for this 
restriction. Mr. Stevens advised that the agreement 
with the Association was not complied with, in this 
regard. 

AId. Hawley felt that if the terms of the 
agreement were exceeded by the Association, 
they should apologize publicly for any 
inconvenience to the public and be prepared 
to compensate the City as well. Ms. Hood and 
Mr. Stevens to follow up on AId. Hawley's points. 

In c6nclusion, a report was request~d from the 
City Administra'tor on just how permits for such 
events are issued (and including the Rodeo Lounge 
permit), and addressing the question of Council 
authorization in the future. 

AId. Pye requested information on who gave 
permission for the Rodeo Lounge event (country 
& western concert) held on the weekend, and asked 
whether, in future, Council should not have some 
say as to whether or not noise-related, outdoor 
activities should be permitted, when they disturb 
area residents. 

Solid Waste Mediation Process 

AId. May said it would be advisable for Dartmouth 
Council to give further attention to the status of 
the solid waste mediation process, and where we 
go from here, in light of recently-taken decisions 
of Halifax County Council. Members at first agreed 
to discuss the subject at this Council meeting, but 
later de'ferr'ed the discussion for the Sept.' 1st 
meeting. AId. Rodgers was the other Council member 
expressing concerns about this item, and suggesting 
the need for some resolution to the present impasse. 

Proposed Increase - Commercial Bri'dgeFares 

AId.' LeVandi'er brought up the matter of proposed 
increases in the commercial bridge tolls, which 
will have an adverse effect on trucking companies 
and other Dartmouth businesses that have to make 
use of trucks in their operations. He felt that 
an approach should be made to the Transportation 
Minister, seeking to have the administration of 
the harbour bridges, taken over by the Dept. of 
Transportation,and the Bridge Commission disbanded. 
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